Greater Fredericksburg Kennel club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Thursday, February 22, 2018
These minutes are in draft until approved at the next BOD meeting.

The following Board members were present: Becky Heubi, Winona Siegmund, Patti Staub, Sharon Allen, Gail Ratliffe, Lynn Bailey, and Andi Gabler.  Members attending as guests: Annie Grace and Marge Brandel
The BOD Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.  The meeting minutes from the January 2018 BOD meeting were presented. An amendment to the minutes to read, reflect that there are still two checks coming in from MB-F that would total $18,000.00.”  Winona Siegmund made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Sharon Allen.
Treasurer:
Terri Brewer sent a report that the Club has a balance of $105,671.44. 
Report of Committees:
Delegate.  Patti has made her reservation.  The vote will be held for 2022 members.
Dog Show.  Patti is working on next years judging panel.  
Obedience/Rally  Pauline sent a venue spreadsheet.  The Fairgrounds is over $5,000.00 compared to Pup N Iron estimated costs of $850.00.  These amounts only compare the pricing for the venue, not the secretary fees, judges gifts, etc.

Old Business:  A copy of the completed audit report was placed into the file.  The taxed have been filed and a copy prepared for Terry.   The audit covers calendar year June 2015 – 2016. 
Performance Committee Report.  Marge reported that the committee had a good meeting on Saturday.  Eight members attended.  A detailed document was presented to the Board that included a mission statement, code of conduct, volunteer assignments, and instructor/assistant instructor requirements.  The Board felt the document went well beyond the expectations and requirements needed.  The consensus was that performance requests in the past had all been approved by the Board.  The Board recommended the committee come back with a request of what classes they wanted, dates for the events, and a budget for the events.  The Board would consider all requests presented with specific information.
Bruce and Vera have requested class changes.  Bruce would like to teach obedience and agility on Saturday, beginning with next class date of March 17, 2018.  Time slots for these classes was proposed at 11:00, 12:30, and 1:30.  The advanced agility class was recommended to be increased by ½ hour.  That class would run from 12:15 to 1:45.  Winona moved to increase the price of the class to $100.00 for GFKC members and $120.00 for non-members, based on the additional instruction time.  The motion was seconded by Sharon and passed unanimously by the Board.  

The Board went into Executive Session at 8:15 PM and reconvened at 8:35 PM.  

New Business:  
Nominating Committee.  Winona agreed to chair the nominating committee.  She will ask Vera and Pauline to serve with her.  Winona asked each Board member to declare their intention to serve on the next Board.  All stated they would serve except Becky and Terry.  Gail and Andi needed additional time to decide if they would continue on the Board.

Budget Committee.  Terry has agreed to chair the budget committee.  

Policies.  The policies don’t need to be re-written, but an amendment to delete the free class section will be done.  Winona moved to update the policies to reflect this change, which was seconded by Lynn.  The vote was unanimous.

Winona made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Andi Gabler

